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SUBJECT/TITLE
An Act relating to jurors.

SPONSOR
Rep. Greg Stumbo

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 All local government offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

BR 328 requires all employers to provide employees serving on jury duty with the amount of compensation and benefits that would have been received if the employee had worked their usual schedule.  However, the employer may deduct from the amount of compensation due an amount equal to the compensation paid to the employee for serving as a juror.  BR 328 increases the amount paid to all jurors in Circuit and District Court from $5 per day to $25 per day. 

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 328 on local governments is indeterminable but would likely be minimal. Costs associated with the District and Circuit Court systems are paid by the state, including the payment for jury service.  However, if a local government employee serves as a juror, the local government would be required to provide the employee with the amount of compensation that the employee would have received if they had worked their usual schedule.  

If the local government's current policy is to not pay the employee his usual salary when serving as a juror, then the proposed legislation would result in an increase in personnel expenses.  The amount of the expense would be lessened if the local government chose to deduct the juror compensation from the employee's salary.  Conversely, if a local government had previously chosen to pay employees their usual compensation when serving as jurors and were already deducting the amount of compensation the employee received from the state for that service, the $20 per day increase in the compensation paid to jurors would provide a small savings in personnel costs for local governments.
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